## MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES HEARTLAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE

## 1500 W. Raab Rd., Normal, IL 61761 CCB 2012

## December 12, 2023 5:00PM – BOARD WORKSHOP

## **MINUTES**

Members Present: Becky Ropp, Janet Hood, Mary Campbell, Josh Crockett, Cecelia Long, Tom

Whitt, Andria Merkle

Members Absent: Jeff Flessner

Others Present: Rick Grenzebach (via Zoom)

Chair Becky Ropp called the meeting to order at approximately 5:11 pm. Roll call was taken. There was no public comment.

President Keith Cornille introduced the topic of community college district boundaries and gave a summary of Heartland's. This discussion came forward from information the Decennial Committee asked about at a meeting earlier this year.

President Cornille also summarized the conditions under which a person could get in-district tuition. For instance, if a person lived outside of the district but worked for an employer in the district, that person and their dependents would be eligible for in-district tuition. HCC has indistrict, out-of-district (twice as much as in-district), and out-of-state/international (three times as much as in-district).

Mr. Rick Grenzebach gave an overview of how a district could legally change its boundaries, though he has not seen an area detach from a particular district and reattach to another. President Cornille was clear that this was an informational topic only and there was no intent at this time to attempt to change Heartland's boundaries.

General discussion on the topic ensued.

At approximately 5:55 pm, Ms. Janet Hood made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Mr. Tom Whitt and passed unopposed.

Ms. Becky Ropp, Chair

Mr. Josh Crockett, Secretary